
 

PUBLIC NOTICE 
GLOUCESTERSHIRE COUNTY COUNCIL 

(40 MPH SPEED LIMIT) (A419 EBLEY BYPASS AND A419 BRISTOL ROAD) (PARISHES 
OF STONEHOUSE AND KINGS STANLEY) (STROUD DISTRICT) ORDER 2024 

 
Notice is hereby given that Gloucestershire County Council in exercise of its enabling powers 
under Section 84 and Part IV of Schedule 9 of the Road Traffic Regulation Act 1984 has made 
the above-named order the effect of which is: 
 

1) To implement a 30mph speed limit by virtue of streetlighting on a short stretch of 
the A419 Bristol Road, including Horsetrough Roundabout, and the A419 Ebley 
Bypass, including the dedicated left hand slip lane; and 

 
2) To reduce the extent of the existing 40mph speed limit on the A419 Bristol Road 

and the A419 Ebley Bypass to align with the new extent of 30mph speed limit.  
 
The lengths of roads fall within the Parishes of Stonehouse and Kings Stanley within the Stroud 
District in the County of Gloucestershire.  
 
This Order shall come into operation on the 1st May 2024 and may be cited as the 
“Gloucestershire County Council (40 MPH Speed Limit) (A419 Ebley Bypass And A419 Bristol 
Road) (Parishes of Stonehouse And Kings Stanley) (Stroud District) Order 2024”. 
 
A copy of the Order and consultation plans together with a copy of the Statement of Reasons 
may be viewed at The Map Room, Shire Hall, Westgate Street, Gloucester, GL1 2TG and 
Stroud District Council Offices, Westward Road, Ebley, Stroud, GL5 4UB during their normal 
opening hours or online at  http://www.gloucestershire.gov.uk/tros (Please quote reference 
CB/76771). 
 
Any comments that you make concerning this proposal cannot be treated as confidential.  For 
further details about how we deal with your comments and personal details, please go to 
http://www.gloucestershire.gov.uk/tros  
 
Dated 24th April 2024 

 

 
 

for Assistant Director of Legal Services 
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